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To Families, Wives/Widows and Caregivers 
Should the person to whom this newsletter is addressed be ill or in some difficulty, please con-

tact the Lodge Secretary at (619) 296-0660 or email him at: 
secretary@sandiego35.org 

not agree the decisions but the bet-
ter we know ourselves the easier 
these experiences are to accept.  
  
As we travel through life, we will 
meet people of all types who are 
working on their own reconcilia-
tions. Many of them may be una-
ware of the work needed or have 
not been given the tools for the 
work. Some others might think their 
work is done. But are we ever truly 
done with our journey to know our-
selves?  I would say no, because we 
are never the exact same person 
from day to day, or moment to mo-
ment.   Each time we are put in a 
situation where we learn something 
new, gain new insights, or face un-
certainty, it changes who we are, 
how we know ourselves, and how 
we move through life.   
  
This month, make some time to re-
flect and see how well your outward 
facing self and internal self match 
up. As masons, we are given many 
tools to assist us in making the two 
mirror each other. The work may be 
difficult and take some time but in 
the end, you will be pleased with 
the final outcome.  
Be well,  

Paul Chouinard 
Junior Warden 

From The South 
 
 Greetings from the South,  
 
“Know Thyself” is inscribed on 
the Tyler’s chair at the Scottish 
Rite’s House of the Temple in 
Washington D.C. It is part of a 
larger phrase “Know Thyself and 
Thou wilt know the mysteries of 
the Gods and the Universe” and 
dates from the 4th century B.C.  
From our first admission into the 
Lodge, we are advised to know 
ourselves. This lesson is not al-
ways taught in a direct manner.  
Instead, we find it in every de-
scription of our working tools, in 
every explanation of the square 
and compasses.  
 
But how well do we know our-
selves when we face life’s trials?  
Sometimes we experience a dis-
connect between the self that we 
believe we know, and the self that 
we become when facing those tri-
als.  In Masonry, we learn methods 
and tools that we endeavor to use 
while reconciling those two selves.  
Most important, though, we strive 
to use these tools to accomplish 
this reconciliation through a life-
time or work and practice.   
 
As we move through each stage of 
life, if we learn what our own 
strengths, weaknesses, motiva-
tions, and desires can be, there is 
hope that we may achieve such 
reconciliations. Some of these we 
may readily accept and others we 
might deny. Likewise, we must be 
able to see and understand our 
own roles in the situations we find 
ourselves. It is even more im-
portant when decisions are made 
by others that impact us. We may 

The Spirit of Masonry 
— by  William Hutchinson (1843) 
(Continuation from last month’s trestle 
board) 
 
From your MALLET and CHISEL, you 
may likewise know what advantages accrue 
from a proper education. The human and 
unpolished mind, like a diamond surround-
ed with a dense crust, discovers neither its 
sparkling nor different powers, till the 
rough external is smoothed off, and beau-
ties, till then unknown, rise full to our view. 

(Continued on page 3) 

From the Secretary’s Desk 
 
Greetings Brethren, 
 
A reminder that if you have not paid 
your dues for 2025, you are not in 
good standing in Masonry and you 
cannot visit any of the bodies, in-
cluding San Diego Lodge No. 35. 
On April 23, we mailed certified 
letters to all 66 of our members that 

are behind 2 years or more. They 
have until the June Stated Meeting 
to resolve their dues or face suspen-
sion. If you are among these Broth-
ers and dues causes a hardship, 
please call the office and usually we 
can work something out. 
 
Many of you are aware that I remar-
ried in November and am living part
-time is the Los Angeles area. This 
will be my last year as Secretary. If 
you are interested in being Secretary, 
contact me and we can talk. It is al-
most a full-time position, suitable 
for a retired person with experience 
in Lodge management. 
 
We are going back to Ranch Cater-
ing starting with May 2nd Stated 
Meeting. This will take a load off of 
the Junior Warden and stewards. 
The dinners are still $25.00 each and 
please don’t forget to make reserva-
tions. The Lodge communications 
have a reservation link in them, it’s 
easier for you and for us for plan-
ning the meals. 
 
See you in lodge, 
 
John Goodloe, PM 
Secretary 








